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PARTNERS IN POLICING 
 

Congratulations Class 21 Graduates 
  Richard Denne  Kenneth Denne 
  Denise Feeley  Amber Grace 
  Bill Guest   Eddie Johnson  
  Jerrie Keller   Nancy Kraft 
  Foster McMillan  Heidi Rotschild 
  Mary Lib Saleh  Austin Sizemore 
  Twilla Skelton  Corinne Sloan 
  Jeremy Tompkins 
 

REMINDER 
It is time to pay your 
2006 ECPAAA Dues.  
Please drop your check 
in the mail or bring it to 
the next meeting.  

October 2005 Volunteer Hours 
CID Clerical – 5 Hours 0 Minutes 
Citizens On Patrol – 140 Hours 30 Minutes 

Number of Handicap Warnings Issued – 0 
Number of Handicap Cita tions Issued – 7 
Number of Junk Vehicles Written – 11 

Courts – 58 Hours 30 Minutes 
Crime Victims Assistance Program – 0 Hours 0 Minutes 
Miscellaneous – 96 Hours 0 Minutes 
Vehicle Maintenance – 13 Hours 0 Minutes 
Watering of Plants – 12 Hours 0 Minutes 
Total – 325 Hours 0 Minutes  
----------------------------------------------------------------- 
 38 Alumni Members and 3 Guests Present at October  
Meeting fo r a Total of 41 

NOVEMBER  
REFRES HMENTS 

Jackie Benner 
Ann Zimmerman 
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Badge Alert 
For identification purposes and to ensure that new police officers (and some of the existing police offi-
cers) know you, please visibly wear your identification badge while on the premises.  Also, if you have 
not had your picture made so you now have the new yellow badge, please contact Sgt. Landers to 
make arrangements to have this done.   

From the Desk of Sgt. Gary Landers 
 
 

CERT CLASS #2 
The second CERT will begin on January 19 for  a 
total of nine weeks, plus a Saturday exercise.  I f 
you have not signed up and would like to part of 

this class, please contact Sgt. Landers for an appli -
cation. 

 
Class 21 graduation was held on October 28 at the 
Ruth Millican Center.  Thanks to the Alumni who 
furnished side dishes.  A special thanks to Al and 
Chris for the computer shows on the CERT e xer-

cise and Septe mber 11.  
 

The information in this column was provided for 
Sgt. Landers who is on his annual hunting trip 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Thoughts from Ann 

 
Gee, cool weather came and went, now it seems that 
summer is here again.  But the cool mornings are nice 
and the afternoons haven’t been that bad.  I hope that 
you had a fun Halloween. 
 
Thanks to the Alumni me mbers who came to Class 
21 graduation and brought side dishes.  There was a 
good turnout for this occasion and the cooks done a 
great job.  Way to go Bob!! Just think one day we 
may see a sign which reads “Freeman Catering and 
Great Hamburgers”. 
 
Don’t forget to vote, not only for Alumni officers, but 
in your local elections also.  Remember, you can ei-
ther bring your ballot to the November 15 meeting or 
mail it to the ECPAAA address, but your ballot must 
be received by December 3 in order to be counted.  
So many times we all get so involved in other things, 
family and work that we forget.  On November 11, if 
you have an American flag hang it outside to honor 
those we have protected our country and are still pro-
tecting us.  
 
The 2006 Budget was approved at the last meeting 
and a copy is in the newsletter on page 7 of the news-
letter. 
 
I wish Teresia Foreman a speedy recovery from her 
fall and hope that her knee is on the mend.  Gee 
Teresia, if you needed a few weeks of rest wouldn't if 
have been easier to say I going on vacation.  Hope 
you are feeling better. 
 
I leave you with these thoughts by Charles R. Swin-
dell:  “En joy a good belly laugh.  You look  fabulous 
when you laugh”.  “Your attitude is a choice you 
make each day”. 
 
Have a great Thanksgiving and I’ll see you at the 
monthly meeting.   
 
 

 Ann 



November 4,  2005 Partners In Policing                       Page 3 

Special Message from you Past President 
 
Dear Members and My Extended Family: 
 
Last Tuesday was a special evening for all of us and es-
pecially for yours truly.  Every year, about this time, is 
very “special and important” to the finest Voluntary 
Organization in this City and, in my opinion, in this 
State.  It is an evening where we come together and 
select a slate of Officers for the upcoming year.  Out 
entire organization is made up of very special citizens 
that come together as one to select a small group of 
individuals to represent us for all the good things we 
do for this City.  They, when elected, will select new 
and exciting ideas for us to continue to be the “go to 
place” for our Officers when they need us for any spe-
cial assignments or projects.  In my opinion this entire 
membership is the “Executive Branch” of this Organi-
zation and the current Executive Board serves as lead-
ers to keep us going in the right direction. 
 
Also, this time of year is a time where we all need to 
take a minute and reflect on our past year of operation 
and camaraderie, where we all had to stretch a bit to 
make this year a success.  We have some super new po-
tential members in Class 21, so lets nurture these folks 
into super members for 2006.  You will all be surprised 
and elated to see the Class of ‘05 of Presidential Volun-
teer Award winners.  Our President will surprise us at 
the December meeting.  
 
Last, but not least I want to thank Ann Zimmerman for 
her untiring efforts and many hours of devoted work to 
make this year a success.  When some of us are still 
working 40-50 hours a week, and you still find time to 
make this huge Organization a well oiled machine, my 
personal thanks go to Ann and her Executive Commit-
tee for all the time given to all of us. 
 
To Sgt. Gary Landers, and his NPO staff, many thanks 
for your time and efforts given to this Organization.  
There has not been a time when I have called Sgt. 
Landers when he did not respond with an “what can I 
do for you, or when do you need it, and yes, we can do 
it”, attitude.  Regardless of what type of day he was hav-
ing.  Gary, God Bless my friend and this Organization 
loves you and your family soooooooo much for all you 

do for this City.  
 
I always like to leave you with a smile on your face, so 
here goes: 
 
He who laughs first doesn’t always laugh last! 
 
George Bernard Shaw, the famous playwright, sent 
Winston Churchill two tickets to the opening of his 
play, Saint Joan, with this note: “One for yourself and 
one for a friend = if you have one.”  Churchill replied 
that he regretted being unable to attend the opening, 
but asked if it would be possible to have tickets for the 
second night==“if there is one”. 
 
A Minister parked his card in handicap zone in Euless’s 
finest shopping area and attached the following mes-
sage to his windshield” “I have circled this Lot ten 
times.  I have an important appointment to keep.  For-
give us our trespasses.”  When he returned to his car he 
found this reply attached to his own note along with a 
citation from our super cop’s on duty:  “I’ve circled this 
Lot for 5 years.  If I don’t give you a citation, I will lose 
my status as cop in Euless.  Lead us not unto tempta-
tion.”   
 
Thanks to each of you for all you do for this Organiza-
tion and this Cit.  God Bless each of your families for a 
wonderful Holiday season. 
 
Kindest Personal Regards, 

Lou 
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PROGRAM:  Euless Radio Club 
Meeting called to order 7:00PM by 
Ann Zimmerman. 
Invocation:  J. R. Goad 
Pledge of Allegiance:  Joyce Humphrey, Texas 
Pledge:  Mark Merrick 
PRESENT:  President:  Ann Zimmerman, First 
VP:  Adis Umpierre,  Second VP:  J. R. Goad, 
Treasurer:  Teresia Foreman, Secretary:  Karen 
Duncan, Parliamentarian:  Joyce Humphrey. 
Lou Baum, Bob Bouse, Dan Clark, Sharon Fin-
negan, Erelene Hill, Warren Hinkley, Charlie 
LaFontaine, Helen Lightbody, Don Martin, 
Linda Martin, Mark Merrick, Judie Nolden, 
Betty Overstreet, Israel Perez, Judy Rick, Rich-
ard, Rick, David Shanahan, Al Simmenroth, 
Barney Snitz, Rose M arie Stevens, Debra Wal-
dron, Wes Weeks, Helen Wagner.  
New Class 21 members  Amber Grace, Judy 
Kraft  and Twilla Skelton. 
Visitors:  Kathy Haecker 
Ann opened the meeting and recognized all 
guests and visitors.  The meeting was turned over 
to J. R. who introduced Steve Neuse , of Euless 
Radio Group.  It was very interesting program.  
Many different modes of communication were 
pointed out and compared to the Ham Radio.  
The meeting was very educational and anyone 
interested was invited to join the club, which 
meets at the PD.  It was pointed that Ham radio 
groups helped out in Katrina where most all 
communication was wiped out.  A slide presenta-
tion was shown and was very informative.  It was 
pointed out that many p ilots are Ham radio op-
erators and have this method of communication 
as backup if all else fails.  Sounds like this group 
learns serious business but has fun doing so.  
After our program we had a short break before 
resuming the meeting. 
Nominating Committee:  Lou reported that the 
committee spoke with many good people and the 
following will be our slate of officers:  For Presi-
dent  -  Ann Zimmerman, Rose M arie Stevens,  
Secretary  -  Karen Duncan, Susan Vest, Treas-
urer  -  Teresia Foreman, First VP  -  J. R. Goad, 
Second VP  -  Debra Waldron, Debbie Wright. 
Ballots will be mailed out with the November 
newsletter on November 5th.  Ballots are due by 
December 3rd.  You can bring them to the No-
vember meeting or mail them in.  2006 Officers 
will be announced in December. 
Liaison Report:  Sgt. Gary announced he will 
be taking pictures for the new ID Badges upstairs 
and we should go up four at a time.   
Minutes Approval:  Ann  asked if everyone had 
a chance to read the minutes for the August and 
September.  Slight change to September regard-
ing the request to cover the cost to send 2 offi-
cers.  A motion was made but after discussion 

the vote to send to officers the motion was re-
scinded.   
Motion to approve August minutes and Septem-
ber minutes with the correction was made by 
Tim Stinneford.  Second David Mishkin.  Passed. 
Treasurer Report was reported in the newsletter. 
Motion to approve was made by Tim Stinneford.  
Second David Mishkin.  Passed. 
Regional CPAAA Update:  Due to illness Wes 
not at the October meeting.  Wes reported the 
next meeting will be held in Coppell.  Wes is 
running for CPAANT Treasurer for next year.  
Webmaster:  Take a look at the Web page.  
Chris has made several updates.  Still not com-
pletely finished. 
Merchandise:  A inventory of merchandise was 
on hand was made.  See Faye Stinneford if you 
need to place an order.  Sweatshirts with our logo 
can be ordered for the possible cold weather we 
may have.   
Hospitality:  No Update 
Fund Raising:  J. R. talked about brick sales 
after Ann explained the Chief’s wish.  
Sgt. Gary  had a special request he presented at 
the board meeting.   The PD would like us to 
take the funds allocated for the shadow boxes 
this year and defer till next near as they have 
need of a non budgeted expense that is crucial in 
their training needs.  The cost will be $2121.99.  
The items needed are 10 striking bags, 10 red 
handle guns, 10 striking batons and 4 ARIS.   
This will allow 15 officers to be trained at a time. 
This amount is higher than the amount allotted 
for the shadow boxes. 
J. R. reported if we sell 75 bricks we would net 
$1700.00 which would be a big part of the 
money needed for this expenditure.  We h ave 87 
paid members in our organization.  This net is 
based on a $35.00 brick.  A motion was made by 
Faye Stinneford to meet this  request.  Second by 
Charley LaFontaine.  Passed. 
J.R. reported he has spoken with Bass Pro and 
we need to make a commitment if we plan to 
wrap packages at the store during the Christmas 
holidays.  It was agreed to invite the Fire Depart-
ment to join us and J. R. will make up a sched-
ule.  It was suggested we have ribbon ahead of 
time and those unable to do the wrapping and 
commit to hours worked at the store could help 
by making up bows in advance. 
COPS Update:  Don reported that we have 9 
newly trained members ready and out on the 
street.    This Saturday  -  October 15th is the 
New Fire Station Open House  -  10A-2P. 
2006 Budget  -  Discussion was held on the 
Budget.  For next year we did not budget for the 
Police Officer trading cards.  Motion to approve 
was made by Tim Stinneford.  Second Charlie 
LaFontaine.  Passed. 
Sgt. Gary  Landers reported that the first CEERT 

Class had graduated.  Class 21 will graduate on 
October 28th, 7pm at the Ruth M illican Center.  
The PD will provide the main course and we 
need to help by bringing side dishes.   
M oney Raiser idea was presented to sell tickets 
to a Brahma hockey game.  We would get a per-
centage and at half time have a tug of war contest 
with 2 opponents of our choice. 
Next CERT Class  -  January 19, 2006.  Get your 
applications in. 
Ann presented a certificate given to our organi-
zation from the Fort Worth Star Telegram.  Ann 
and J. R. had put together a packet of all the 
things we do and submitted us as a group for this 
award.  A picture had appeared in the Star Tele-
gram and we were a runner up for  a group or-
ganization.  Even though we didn’t win it was a 
nice recognition and we can try  again next year.    
Ann has asked our help in putting together a 
binder to be kept in our ECPAAA office with 
detailed procedures regarding different things the 
committees perform.  i.e.  Newsletter committee 
will put out information on who we hand deliver 
the newsletter to and who we mail to, when we 
mail where we get stamps and envelopes, etc…    
Another example is when we have a new class 
the first night of the class we need helpers to take 
pictures, and we usually bring food.  This will be 
a great help when a task has to be done and those 
available have not been a part of it before.  It will 
save us a lot of time that none of us have to 
waste.  If there is anything you have been a part 
of and had to research please write it down and 
email to our email address:  
ECPAAA@NETZERO.NET or you can just 
make notes and give to a board member at the 
meeting.      
M otion to adjourn made by Tim Stinneford.  
Second Debra Waldron.  Meeting adjourned 
915PM. 
               
      
 

ECPAAA Minutes  -  Tuesday  -  October 18,  2005 Meeting 
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Jim Adair   4.00 5.00      9.00 0.00  64.10 110.45 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 174.55 

Nadine Barnes     22.45      3.00   25.45 0.00  0.00 168.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 35.15 6.00 23.45 0.00  5.65 238.25 

Lou Baum         0.00 0.00  8.60 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 8.50 55.00 0.00  10.00 82.10 

Jackie Benner               0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 25.45 0.00  0.00 25.45 

Byron Benoit        3.00  3.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 1.00 6.50 3.00 0.00  0.00 10.50 

Leah Benoit           2.00 3.00  5.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 4.60 0.00  0.00 20.00 6.50 41.50 0.00  5.45 78.05 

Eric Bessemer      2.00   11.00  13.00 0.00  13.30 0.00 0.00 0.00  17.95 0.00 22.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 53.25 

David Bolger               0.00 0.00  7.15 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 18.45 0.00  5.50 31.10 

Bob Bouse         0.00 2.50  8.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 10.00 0.00  0.00 20.50 

Perry Brockmeyer               0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 3.15 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 3.15 

A. Byles   4.15      4.15 0.00  4.15 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 4.15 

Cindy Carter               0.00 0.00  13.95 0.00 0.50 0.45  0.00 0.00 8.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 22.90 

Dan Clark          0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 2.50 0.00  0.00 2.50 

Dorothy Duggan   4.15           4.15 0.00  7.65 0.00 0.00 12.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 2.50 0.00  0.00 22.15 

Karen Duncan    4.50     9.00  13.50 0.00  9.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 59.50 21.15 0.00  0.00 89.65 

Gwen Eaves               0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 0.00  0.00 4.00 

John Erickson   4.00      4.00 0.00  69.05 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 69.05 

Sharon Finnegan                0.00 0.00  3.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 33.00 0.00  2.45 38.45 

Teresia Foreman    31.00      31.00 1.15  161.40 0.00 6.15 0.00  8.30 0.00 76.75 38.00 0.00  3.00 294.75 

J. R. Goad                0.00 0.00  8.60 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 36.00 48.50 0.00  4.50 97.60 

Kay Goad          0.00 0.00  3.50 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 39.00 0.00  3.00 45.50 

Erlene Hill             29.50  29.50 2.50  0.00 4.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 31.00 4.50 0.00  0.00 42.00 

Patrick Hinde         0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 1.50 0.00  0.00 1.50 

Warren Hinkley   31.00           31.00 0.45  210.15 0.00 18.95 0.00  28.60 0.00 4.50 0.00 0.00  0.00 262.65 

Bill Hof fman         0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 2.00 0.00  7.00 0.00 13.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 22.00 

Joyce Humphrey               0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 9.50 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 9.50 

Charley LaFontaine         0.00 0.00  33.70 0.00 3.00 0.00  3.00 0.00 0.00 6.45 0.00  1.50 47.65 

Dagne Loff               0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 5.50 23.45 0.00  3.15 32.10 

Don Martin 3.50 29.15      32.45 31.00  117.55 0.00 0.00 0.00  1.00 0.00 10.00 1.50 0.00  0.00 161.05 

Linda Martin               0.00 0.00  4.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 4.00 

Laura Merrick         0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 2.95 0.00  0.00 0.00 3.50 0.00 0.00  0.00 6.45 

Continued page 7 
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*Non-
Member 
 

ECPAAA Volunteer Hours for 2005  

Handicap Warnings Issued              1 
Handicap Citations Issued    7         85 
Junk Vehicles Written    11         37 
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Mark Merrick               0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 2.95  0.00 0.00 0.00 64.50  26.00 0.00 5.50  98.95

David Mishkin          0.00  0.00  32.10  0.00 0.00  0.00 1.00 0.00 4.00  12.00 0.00 5.50  54.60

Judie Nolden            4.00    4.00  0.00  3.45  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 35.50 0.00  4.15 0.00 0.00  43.10

Diana Nordsell          0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 2.45  0.00 0.00 0.00  2.45

Betty Overstreet             27.50  27.50  2.15  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 30.50  5.50 0.00 0.00  38.15

Jud Park    4.50      4.50  0.00  21.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00  21.00

Israel Perez               0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 1.50  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  19.00 0.00 0.00  20.50

Susan Rogers         0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 1.50  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00  1.50

John Sanders   6.15           6.15  0.00  13.65  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00  13.65

Chris Shanahan          0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 30.50  0.00 0.00 0.00 32.50  27.50 0.00 0.00  90.50

David Shanahan     10.00         10.00  0.00  0.00  130.15 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 2.50  0.00 0.00 0.00  132.65

Al Simmenroth       11.00  6.00  17.00  1.50  0.00  0.00 51.45  0.00 183.50 0.00 38.50  55.00 0.00 6.50  336.45

Sonny Sizemore               0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 3.50  3.50

George Skelton   4.15      4.15  0.00  8.15  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00  8.15

Jakki Skorenki               0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  2.50 0.00 0.00  2.50

Barney Snitz 1.50       3.00  4.50  22.95  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 7.00  4.00 0.00 0.00  33.95

Rose-M Stevens               0.00  0.00  3.00  0.00 1.45  0.00 0.00 0.00 3.00  18.00 0.00 3.00  28.45

Faye Stinneford    3.00 20.45   3.00   26.45  0.00  36.10  167.90 8.65  0.00 0.00 36.15 10.80  35.00 0.00 5.65  300.25

Tim Stinneford                0.00  0.00  4.00  0.00 3.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00  7.00

Adis Umpierre         0.00  0.00  14.65  0.00 1.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 2.00  14.50 0.00 0.00  32.15

Susan Vest               0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  14.00 0.00 0.00  14.00

Helen Wagner         0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  24.00 0.00 0.00  24.00

Debra Waldron               0.00  0.00  53.15  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00  12.00 0.00 0.00  69.15

Michael Waldron          0.00  0.00  74.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 3.50  5.00 0.00 0.00  82.50

Julie Watkins               0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 1.50  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  3.50 0.00 0.00  5.00

Wes Weeks   4.00      4.00  0.00  14.15  0.00 3.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  15.45 0.00 3.00  35.60

Debbie Wright   6.15           6.15  0.00  12.15  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 2.50  14.65

Richard Zavala         0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 20.50  4.50 0.00 0.00  25.00

Ruth Zavala               0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 19.50  4.50 0.00 0.00  24.00

Ann Zimmerman         4.00  4.00  0.00  6.50  0.00 14.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 158.50  40.50 0.00 4.00  223.50
Non-Members*               0.00  0.00  0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  126.15  0.00 0.00  126.15

Totals 5.00 
140.5

0  58.50 0.00 13.00 12.00 96.00  325.00  65.00 1050.45  578.50 173.50  12.45 251.15  131.00  702.00  877.45    84.15 3926.45
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2006 Budget…   
INCOME  

Annual Carry Over 2,061.98 

Bass Pro Events 600.00 

City Crud Pick Up  800.00 

Donations/Outside Income 900.00 

Grocery Care Cards 300.00 

M ember Merchandise Sales 250.00 

M embership Dues 2,000.00 

Symposium Booth 0.00 

TOTAL INCOME 8,911.98 

EXPENSES   

9-1-1– Day 250.00 

Annual Police Award Banquet 2,000.00 

Appreciation Awards & Gifts 100.00 

Awards  - Association 0.00 

Bass  Pro Events 0.00 

Bricks 650.00 

Christmas Provides  - (1 family) 400.00 

CPANNT Dues 25.00 

Directories 25.00 

ID Trading Cards 0.00 

Internet 125..00 

M ember Merchandise Items 250.00 

M embership Refunds 0.00 

M emorials & Gifts 400.00 

Office Supplies 100.00 

PALS Summer Camp 2,000.00 

Police Appreciation Week 300.00 

Police Officer Christmas M eals 100.00 

Police Project (Shadow Boxes) 1,000.00 

Postage (Board Members) 100.00 

Postage (Newsletter) 500.00 

Sam’s Card Membership 30.00 

Social Events 200.00 

State Symposium (President’s Fee) 75.00 

TCPAA 0.00 

Symposium Booth 0.00 

Water By the Gallon (Police Department) 400.00 

Web Site/Domain Name 0.00 

TOTAL EXPENSES 9,030.00 
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   Happy Birthday 

    NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 
New articles, ideas, and  funny stories are welcomed! 

 
If you would like to include an article or photograph in the newsletter you c an e-mail it to 
 
 ECPAAA@NETZERO.NET       OR       NEWS@ECPAAA.ORG 
 

Or send by US Mail to:   
  ECPAAA, 1102 W. Euless BLVD, Euless, TX 76040 

The deadline for articles is the 1ST of each month, so please send in your  
submissions before that date if you would like to get them published  that month. 

NOVEMBER 
Dagne Loff 11/11 

Joyce Humphrey 11/12 
David Shanahan 11/12 
Dorothy Duggan 11/21 

Ruth Zavala 11/21 
Leah Bennett 11/23 

DECEMBER 
Leah Benoit 12/18 

Patrick Hinde 12/30 
Jacqulyn Skorenki 12/27 
Michael Waldron 12/22 
Ann Zimmerman 12/31 

Calendar Reminders…   
⇒ November 8  - Election Day 

⇒ November 11  - Veteran’s Day 

⇒ November 12 @ 11am - Veteran’s Day Celebration  - Grand Opening Veteran’s Field - Texas Star 

⇒ November 14-20  - R&R Program - Euless Citizens Greet the Troops @ DFW Airport 

⇒ November 15 - 7pm - Alumni Meeting - Police Department Training Room  

⇒ November 24 - Thanksgiving Day 

 

⇒ December 3 - 12th Annual Christmas Parade of Lights 

⇒ December 20 - 7pm - Alumni Meeting - Police Department Training Room  

 2006 Officers Announced 

 2005 Treasurer’s Audit Committee Announced 


